From: Anne Marie Cromarty 
Sent: 03 May 2017 22:27
To: Planning
Subject: planning application 15/00837/OUT

I would like to strongly object about this housing proposal which threatens Gavray Meadows Wildlife Site and nature conservation target area. Please  REFUSE this planning application as Bicester Garden Town needs to keep its precious green spaces. Try to save as much of of the conservation area as possible by fitting in more of the 300 houses on the west of the brook. I understand that this application refers only to the western part of the Gavrey development site, while the nature conservation target area is on the east, but it is very important that you consider this as part of the whole before deciding how each bit should be developed. 

The Council's Adopted Local Plan says that the whole of the Gavray site should take up to 300 houses, so if only 180 are built on the west then there would have to be 120 houses built on the east. This is too many to build near the sensitive wildlife area and will overlap the conservation area too much. Please ask the council to plan for more houses on the west side so fewer have to be built near the wildlife site on the east.

The developers also have to fit in amenity space and allotments (as well as houses and the nature conservation area) and we need to know where they plan to put these and make sure it's not on the Conservation area or wildlife site. Their current interpretive drawings for the east do not show where this amenity space should go.

Most importantly, the developers have let the site run down for over 10 years and now say that it is of lesser wildlife value than it was. Because of this decade long neglect when they restore it to its original state, there will be no net loss of biodiversity when they build their houses.This is plainly wrong and the Council are being fooled.

Yours sincerely Anne Marie Cromarty, 28 Ray Road, Bicester, OX26 2AF


Please could you also bring my objection to the attention of the planning officer, Matthew Parry

